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Upcoming Events 

Nov. 7— Election Day, NO SCHOOL. 

Nov. 14—Kings Board of Education Work Session, 

5:30 p.m., KEC Conference Room 2. 

Nov. 21—Kings Board of Education Regular Meeting, 

6:30 p.m., KEC Conference Room 2.  

 

Nov. 22—  NO SCHOOL, (Covers 2 Conference  

evenings) 

Nov. 23-24—NO SCHOOL, Thanksgiving Break.   

 

 

More event information can be found at: http://kingslocal.tandemcal.com/index.php 

Kings BOE Hires New Treasurer 

During a Special Meeting on November 2, the Kings Local 

Board of Education hired Mr. Cary Furniss as the District’s 

Treasurer. Furniss replaces Shaun Bevan, who was hired 

last month as the Mason City Schools Treasurer. Furniss 

will be joining Kings Administration effective January 2, 

2018, and was granted a three-year contract.  

Furniss, who comes to Kings with 30 years of financial 

experience, currently serves as Treasurer of Reading City 

Schools. He has also previously served as Treasurer at 

Lebanon City Schools, Norwood City Schools, Upper Arlington City Schools, and the  

Mason City School District. He has earned numerous honors over his career including the 

prestigious Auditor of State Award. 

The Kings Board of Education is pleased that Mr. Cary Furniss will lead the District’s  

financial team. Kings Local School Board President, Robert L. Hinman said, “Cary has  

extensive experience as treasurer of several Cincinnati area school districts. He has  

outstanding credentials, a great work ethic, and will be a fantastic asset to the  

Administrative Team of Kings Local. We welcome him to the Kings Community.” 

Mr. Furniss is looking forward to joining the Kings team. “Kings is one of the premier  

District’s in the region. I have been thoroughly impressed with the commitment of the 

Board, Administration, and staff in regards to student achievement,” he said. 

His primary focus will be on the District’s five-year forecast and familiarizing himself with 

the District’s finances. “I will also be focusing on transitioning with Mr. Bevan regarding  

on-going initiatives in the Treasurer’s Office and in the District,” said Furniss. 

Furniss is a graduate of Wilmington College and holds licensure as a school treasurer and 

business manager. He and his wife, Gerry have one child in college and two in high school 

and reside in Lebanon. In his spare time, he focuses his energy on his children’s activities 

and is a big baseball fan. 

Make sure you 

check out our  

VIRTUAL  

BACKPACK for 

district events and 

activities for your 

child! 

There is  

NO SCHOOL  

on Tuesday,  

November 7 

due to Election 

Day. 

http://www.kingslocal.net
http://kingslocal.tandemcal.com/index.php
http://www.facebook.com/KingsLocalSchoolDistrict
http://www.twitter.com/Kings_Schools
https://www.instagram.com/kings_local_schools/?hl=en
http://www.kingslocal.net/district-resources/virtual-backpack-20/
http://www.kingslocal.net/district-resources/virtual-backpack-20/
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Good Luck Kings Band! 

Our Kings Marching Band will  

perform in the State Championship this 

weekend!  In order to qualify for OMEA 

(Ohio Music Education Association) 

State Marching Band Finals, a band 

must receive the highest rating of 

"Superior" at a local competition. The 

band performed well enough on  

October 7 in Sandusky, Ohio where they 

were named Grand Champions and  

received first place in all categories,  

including best overall, which qualified 

them for the State Finals. They perform 

Sunday, November 5 at 5:15 p.m. at the 

University of Dayton Welcome Stadium. 

The band will  also compete in an  

independent regional circuit this  

Saturday, November 4 called the Mid-

States Band Association (MSBA). The 

competition consists of bands from Ohio, Indiana, Michigan, and Kentucky. Their preliminary performance is at 10:45 

a.m. and the final performance will be sometime between 3:45 and 4:45 p.m. at Mason High School. 

Last weekend, the Marching Band performed at Centerville High School where they were named AAAA champions, 

and received best music, best visual, and best general effect. 

There is a send-off rally for the band at 2:45 p.m. on Sunday, November 5. Meet in the KHS parking lot to cheer the 

band on as they board the buses! Family and friends are encouraged to bring signs and noise makers to wish them 

good luck! 

Student-Driven Book Club at SLE 

A big shout out to the fifteen fourth grade girls at South 

Lebanon  Elementary who started a Book Club with their 

teachers, Heather Clements and Jennifer Westley!  

They typically meet every other week either during lunch 

or recess and spend time reading and discussing their  

current title.  They are already on their second book and 

when they finish a book, they have had little celebrations.  

Mrs. Westley is able to get multiple copies of books from 

the Hamilton County Library Teacher Collection Card System. Mrs. Clements’ said that the girls begged them to start 

a book club. “It has been very exciting and successful!” she said.  
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CIS Standing Stations 

Research shows that not all students learn the same way. In fact, simply physically 

changing the learning environment can promote a more engaging classroom.  

Columbia Intermediate School’s Gifted Intervention Specialist, Lynn Wagner got 

creative and turned her old short tables into “Standing Stations.”  She simply placed 

bed risers under the legs of the former short black science tables and secured them 

with screws and washers.  

Now her students can work while standing.  She said, “The kids love standing and 

having a table at the right height so they don’t have to bend over.”  She said that it 

was just a way to make the old tables into something useful. “The stations are a 

HUGE hit!” Wagner said.  

Math Boot Camp at SLE 

The South Lebanon Elementary School 2nd Grade Teachers put on a Math 

Boot Camp for the 2nd grade students on Thursday, October 12. The “Cadet 

Trainees” were given a math task to complete that incorporated some kind 

of physical activity.  

Some of the 12 Boot Camp stations included: Flash Card Crunches, Tens 

Tires, Place Value Calisthenics, Plus Ten Squats, and Place Value Beanbag 

Toss.  

Several more Math Boot Camps are planned for the rest of the year.  Great 

job, 2nd graders! 

KJH Food Drive 

Congratulations to Kings Junior High School on 

their recent Food Drive. They collected over 3,000 

items for the Kings Local Food Pantry. The overall 

winner was 7 Red who, as a team, donated over 

1,200 items.  Way to give back, KJH! 



Page 4 November 3, 2017 

Kings Kloset Open Tomorrow 

The Kings Kloset will be open this  

Saturday, November 4 from 9:00 -11:00 

a.m.  We have received a generous  

donation of winter coats from Heritage 

Presbyterian Church.  We have an  

assortment of child and adult sizes to 

choose from along with a nice variety of 

hats, gloves, and scarves.  Winter 

weather is coming….(eventually!) so if 

you or your child will need a warm coat 

this season, feel free to stop by.  

The Kings Kloset is located on the  

second floor of the KEC building. For 

more information click here.  

J.F. Burns Elementary Seventh Annual Candy Drive for the Troops  

It’s that time of year again! The J.F. Burns Candy Drive for the Troops 

is in full swing!  J.F. Burns Elementary School will collect Halloween 

candy to send to the troops overseas. Candy can be dropped off at J.F. 

Burns or Mac’s Pizza Pub in Landen through November 10.  They are 

looking to reach their goal of exceeding the 2,371 pounds of candy 

that was collected last year! 

All types of candy and snacks (including Chocolate) will be accepted, 

with the exception of candy in the shape of body parts or weapons.  If 

possible, please send the candy into the school in Ziplock® baggies. 

Monetary donations are also being accepted to help cover the cost of 

shipping the care packages. You may send a check made payable to "The Yellow Ribbon Support Foundation" or 

make your donations via PayPal through www.yellowribbonsupportcenter.com.  All donations are tax deductible. 

This is the seventh year that JFB has partnered with The Yellow Ribbon Support Center in Batavia, Ohio, who sends 

care packages to local military service members who are deployed in an effort to bring them a little comfort from 

home. If you have a loved one that is currently deployed in harms way, please email Keith Maupin at  

KeithMaupin@yellowribbonsupportcenter.com. Questions should be directed to Hope Cantrall at  

hopecantrall@gmail.com.   

http://www.kingslocal.net/district-resources/kings-kloset-21/
http://www.yellowribbonsupportcenter.com
mailto:KeithMaupin@yellowribbonsupportcenter.com
mailto:hopecantrall@gmail.com
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It’s Time to Sign Up for Ski Club! 

CIS, KJH, and KHS Ski Club signups have started. The first 100 people to sign up get 

a Ski Club T-Shirt! Please go to the club website and check out the information, FAQ 

page, and the signup page for all the information you need including the password.  

See you on the slopes! 

Order Your KJH Yearbook TODAY! 

Kings Junior High Yearbooks are on sale now! Books are hard bound and contain 82 

color pages and includes your student's name engraved on the front of the book which 

helps to eliminate theft.   

Books can be  ordered online, by phone or mail.  To order by phone call 1-800-853-1337 

(Para ordenar en espanol) or mail your order to Balfour, P.O. Box 150069, Austin, TX 78715-0069. 

Parents can order a Junior High Yearbook today through Nov. 21st at the low price of $40. After November 21 the 

price will be $45, so don't delay. Get your student's book today! 

Kings Students in Seussical the Musical 

ROYAL Theatre Company, Home of The Children's 

Theatre of Mason, presents Seussical this weekend, 

November 3-5 at Mason High School. This production 

features 18 students from the Kings  from the elemen-

tary schools through the high school.  

The show will run for four performances – Friday, No-

vember 3 at 7:00 p.m.; Saturday, November 4 at 2:00 

p.m. and 7:00 p.m.; and Sunday, November 5 at 2:00 

p.m. VIP reserved seating tickets can be purchased for 

all shows for $25 each, and general admission tickets 

for all shows are $12 each. Tickets can be purchased at 

the door starting one hour before each show.   

 

http://www.khsskiclub.com
https://shop.smart-pay.com/index.cfm?p=order-start&sid=10654&no=1&source=b
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KINGS ATHLETICS NEWS 

Check out Kings Athletics NEW website!  You can find out schedule in-
formation, upcoming events, news about teams,  and even get direc-

tions to away venues.  Find us on Facebook! 
Click here to access the Kings Athletics Webpage. 

2018 SAY Soccer Sign-Ups 

The Kings Soccer Club online registration is currently open for Kinder-

garten through high school seniors.  Registration will run through February 3, 2018.  Registration fees for Spring 2018 

is $80 per player, with a maximum of $240 per family. Click here for more information.  

Girls youth lacrosse registration is now available  http://www.kingslax.info 

The Athletic Department is now on YouTube. Subscribe today! 

November 1 is the last day to nominate for Kings Athletics Hall of Fame! 

Check out this week’s Knights Weekly & KHS Roundtable 

KNIGHT MADNESS 2017  

We’re only 2 weeks away from the best night in Kings Athletics! Join us 

as we celebrate our winter athletes on Saturday, November 11 from  

7:00-9:00 p.m. at Kings High School. Doors open at 6:00 p.m. 

There will be performances by the Kings Dance Team, Cheerleaders, 

Firecrackers, Men’s and Women’s Basketball Exhibitions, Half-court 

shot, 3-Point Contest, and Airplane Raffle. Admission is $5/person, or 

FREE with the purchase of a Knight Madness t-shirt. DEADLINE to ORDER is  November 1.  

Boys Youth Lacrosse Registration is Now Open! 

Boys in grades 1-6 are now invited to register to play Lacrosse.  All experience levels are welcome and equipment is 

available. Official season runs mid February through May. For more information visit www.kingsyouthlax.com or  

contact Lee Ann Mueller at lmmueller88@yahoo.com. 

Cross Country Runners Head to State this Weekend 

Our Men’s Cross Country Team and Leah Maschino from the Women’s program qualified for the 

OHSAA State Meet at last weekend’s Regional Meet.  The Men’s Team became the first team 

state qualifiers since 2011 with a 5th place overall finish. Leah placed 15th overall to qualify for 

the state meet.  Leah will run at 12:30 p.m. and the Men will take the course at 3:00 p.m. at National Trail Raceway.  

Good luck to the following Cross Country State Athletes- Caleb Chunn, Jennifer Cooper, Gideon Diebel, Ian Gorley, 

Alex Justus, Zach Justus, Jacob Krynock, Leah Maschino, Nate Muenchen, Ryan O'Connor, Isaac Onnen, Noah 

Stubenrauch, and Cassius Williams. 

https://www.facebook.com/KingsAthletics/?fref=ts
http://kingsathletics.com/
http://www.kingslocal.net/media/virtualbackpack/2018%20Spring%20SAY%20Soccer%20Registration_Flyer_draft.pdf
http://www.kingslax.info
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCyBdymEtxbU1w_MwokE3wXw
http://www.kingslocal.net/media/athletics/2017-2018%20Athletic%20HoF%20Nomination%20Form.pdf
http://www.kingslocal.net/media/athletics/Knights%20Weekly%20Fall%2017%2012.pdf
https://khsroundtable.wordpress.com/
http://www.kingslocal.net/media/athletics/Knight%20Madness%202017.pdf
http://www.kingsyouthlax.com
mailto:lmmueller88@yahoo.com
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Support the Kings Cheerleaders in a Holiday Military Donation Drive! 

The Kings Cheerleaders will be hosting a Holiday Donation Drive for military families during 

this year’s Knight Madness on November 11 at Kings High School.  Volunteers will be collecting 

items to bring a bit of home to a soldier serving overseas during the holiday season.  Donation 

boxes will also be set up leading to the event  outside of the KHS Gymnasium. 

The cheerleaders will also have a table outside of the gym for those who would like to fill out a 

holiday card or note to send holiday wishes to our deployed soldiers. For ideas check out the  

Soldier’s Wish List.  Donations are also being accepted online through the Yellow Ribbon Support Center.  

Support Kings Women’s Lacrosse 

Show your school spirit and support the Kings High School Lady Laxers with a driveway painted 

“K” logo! The KHS Women’s Lacrosse Team will visit and paint in your desired location.  It’s a 

great way to show how #KingsStrong you are and support the Lady Lax team. 

The logo is 16x15 inches and is painted with Sherwin-Williams a-100 flat paint. The cost is $20. 

Send check and information to: Brian Schuckman, 1240 Ascot Dr., Maineville, OH  45039. 

Please include name, address, neighborhood or subdivision, phone number, quantity of logos. 

Please make checks payable to KABC. For more information contact bschuckman@gmail.com. 

http://www.kingslocal.net/media/virtualbackpack/Cheerleading%20Holiday%20Donation%20Drive%20flyer%202017.pdf
http://www.yellowribbonsupportcenter.com
mailto:bschuckman@gmail.com


1797 King Ave.  
PO Box 910 
Kings Mills , Ohio 45034 

Kings Local School District 

Dawn Gould 
Community Relations Coordinator 
Phone: 513.398.8050 ext. 10014 
Fax: 513.229.7590 
E-mail: dgould@kingslocal.net 

www.kingslocal.net 

Kings is on Facebook! 

Find us at: http://

www.facebook.com/

KingsLocalSchoolDistrict 

 
Find us on Twitter: 
@Kings_Schools 

Find KJH on 

Twitter! 
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Did you know that many of our schools and their 

PTO’s have social media pages?  Click on the icons be-

low to take you to their pages! 

Don’t forget to mention the “Bigger 

Smiles, Better Schools”                             

program  and your school will receive 

$50! 

Connect With Us! 

Keep up with everything Kings by following us 

on social media.  We can’t possibly report all of 

the great things happening in our weekly 

EBBN. We update our social media pages daily with exciting things that happen in 

and out of our classrooms! Follow us on Facebook ,  

Twitter and Instagram  to keep up with all of the great things that happen on a 

daily basis.   

http://www.kingslocal.net
http://www.facebook.com/KingsLocalSchoolDistrict
http://www.facebook.com/KingsLocalSchoolDistrict
http://www.facebook.com/KingsLocalSchoolDistrict
http://www.facebook.com/KingsLocalSchoolDistrict
http://www.twitter.com/KJHKnights
http://www.usnews.com/education/best-high-schools
http://www.jfb-pto.org/
https://www.publicschoolworks.com/SHL/helpLine2.asp?di=91&mi=9
https://www.facebook.com/pages/South-Lebanon-Elementary-Kings-Local-SD/179236082118128
http://cis-pto.blogspot.com/
http://apps.washingtonpost.com/local/highschoolchallenge/
https://twitter.com/Kings_Schools
https://www.facebook.com/BurnsPTO?fref=nf
https://twitter.com/jfbpto
https://twitter.com/jfbknights
http://www.kingslocal.net/district-resources/virtual-backpack-20/
https://www.facebook.com/KingsLocalSchoolDistrict
https://twitter.com/Kings_Schools
https://www.instagram.com/kings_local_schools/?hl=en

